Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Veterinary Medicine
The Board of Veterinary Medicine hereby gives notice: that the Petition for Variance or Waiver was filed on February 1, 2023, by Dr. Thomas Kerr, Petitioner. Petitioner sought a variance or waiver from Rule 61G18-15.002, F.A.C., which requires Fixed Premise licensees to maintain a “DEA certificate on premises” (61G18-15.002(5)e) and to keep “anesthesia equipment” onsite (61G18-15.002(8)e). Petitioner requested that the Board grant a waiver from the need to carry a DEA License and any anesthesia equipment onsite. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 49, No. 25, on February 7, 2023, in the Florida Administrative Register. At the Board meeting held on March 17, 2023, the Petitioner withdrew his petition.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Board of Veterinary Medicine, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0751, N13, or by electronic mail - Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com
